
CMO35 Annual 2022 Meeting 

 

Date: December 11, 2022 

 

Meeting opened: 08.05 AM 

 

Roll Call: Zoom meeting, not clear who didn’t attend. 

 

Meeting Minutes: Fall 22 accepted. 

 

Officer reports: 

 

Pres: President complimented the team Managers for all they do for the League and its players and stated that 

the year went well. 

CC Chairman: There are still 5 open infractions that the CC is working on. It was noted that all decisions are made 

on the side of the players playing, however that is not always possible. 

 Treasurer: The League is still in need of a Treasurer. The President is currently filling in. 

Referee Assignor: Not available. 

 Secretary: The need for team submittal forms will be needed to determine the Spring schedule. 

 

Old Business: The O40 Conference was started last Fall as a trial conference. We have a new Referee Assignor and new 

fees were approved for trial for the Fall season. Both will have to be voted on at the Annual meeting. A League name 

change is being considered, from CMO35 to CMASL. 

 

New Business: The temporary Ref fees were discussed and approved as voted in the Fall. The new Ref fees are now $100 

per game, paid by the Home team, and to offset the increase it was approved to lower the League fees from $250 to 

$200. It was voted and approved that the League would go to a two Conference League with an over 30 conference and 

an over 40 conference. The conferences can be further divided by Divisions as needed. The new format is to be started 

with the Spring 23 season. The League name change from CMO35 to CMASL (Central Mass Adult Soccer League) was 

voted on and approved. Due to the changes in the League Name and Divisions/Conferences it was agreed that the BOD 

would review the Bylaws and make changes as needed to accommodate the format. The Bylaws would then be sent to 

the team managers for approval. At the time of the meeting, it was not known how many teams the league would have 

returning in the Spring or what conference they would be in so it was determined that all teams must submit a ‘team 

submittal form’ for the Spring season. A meeting was set for Jan. 29th to confirm the format change and determine how 

the teams would be divided. To accommodate this the team submittals are due no later than January 7, 2023. The 

secretary will post the submittal form on the website. 

 

Election of Officers: 

 President – Roland Butzke nominated. 

 Vice Pres. – Jim Loach nominated. 

Treasurer – no nominations received, however members did have prospects. 

Treasurer vote tabled until Spring 23 meeting. 

 Secretary – Jack Keough nominated. 

 Ref. Coord. – Paul Athanasiadis nominated  

 Comp. Comm. – V. Pres & Ref Coord. nominated by bylaws. Existing remaining members Mike, Jay, P.J. & Nick 

   were nominated. 

All positions running unopposed - voted on and approved unanimously.  

 

Next meeting:  January 29, 2023 

 

Meeting closed: 10:22 AM 


